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U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Clerk of the Board
Environmental Appeals Board
Colorado Building
l34l G Street, N.W., Suite 600
Washington, D.C.20005

Re: District of Columbia Water and Sewer Authority
Pennit No. DC 0021 199

Dear Ms. Durr:

On January 8, 2008, the Office oflnspector General for the United States
Environmental Protection Agency issued an evaluation reporl entitled Desp ite Progress,
EPA Needs to Improve Oversight oJ Wastewater Llpgrades in the Chesapeake Bay
l|latershed, The number one recommendation made by the Inspector General and agreed
to by the Administrator was:

We recommend that the EPA Region 3 Regional Administrator instruct staff
to:
Review and comment on State-drafted NPDES permits for significant
facilities to ensure that interim construction milestones are included in
compliance schedules longer than I year to meet the Chesapeake Bay
allocations. The milestones should include:
. design completion
. construction start
. construction completion
. compliance with permit limits

Given the relevance of this recommendation to the matters currently pending
before the Board, I ask that a copy ofthe repofi be made available to the Board. I have
sent you a copy electronically. In addition, the following internet address will take you
directly to the report: http://www.epa. eov/oie/reports/200_8/20080108-08-P-0049.pdf.

If you have any questions, please contact m e aI 443-482-2162.

Sincerely,

Director of Litigation
Chesapeake Bay Foundation, Inc.

PHILIP MERRILL ENVIRONI\4ENTAL CENTER 6 HERNDON AVENUE ANNAPOLIS, MD 21403
47O/26&a8!6 i FAX: 4101268€687 ] WWW.CBF.ORG

iiaJl*,
Jon A. Mue'ller



Enclosures

Cc: Deane H. Baxtlett
Stewart T. Leeth
Jennifer C. Chavez
John A. Sheehan


